

Troy High School Parent Advisory Committee August 18, 2016 Meeting Minutes

Present: Brad Malm, Janet Schetzle, Sam Hoffman, Krystal Wasankari, Shannon Morris, Jennifer Johnson, Kaye Girard, Kendra Grove, Lisa Hunter, and Dianna Smith

Committee Reports

Trojan Boosters – The Boosters are currently wrapping up their membership drive which should be finished by the end of the month. The plaques will then be updated and added to the gym wall. Heather Foster has volunteered to serve as Secretary. New members are always welcomed; meetings are the last Monday of every month at 5:30 p.m.

Teacher Appreciation – No report.

Renaissance – No report. The Renaissance Committee is currently looking for a new chairperson. This sub-committee serves to provide incentives and rewards for outstanding academic achievement.

Graduation – No report.

Topics from the Principal

- 1) New Staff:
 - Sam Hoffman has been hired to serve as the new Ag teacher at THS. Sam is a 2012 graduate of Genesee High School and attended the University of Idaho.
 - Shannon Morris has been hired for the Counselor position. Shannon is originally from Central Idaho, attended the University of Alabama and the University of Idaho, and worked with the Culdesac School District as a principal, counselor and teacher.
 - Krystal Wasankari has accepted the Math teacher position. Krystal graduated from Moscow High School in 2011, attended the University of Idaho and was student teacher for Mrs. Dunworth.
- 2) PAC Information:
 - The Parent Advisory Committee informational handout was shared and can be found on the district website or in the THS office. The PAC is always welcoming new members and anybody is welcome to attend the meetings which are traditionally the first Thursday of each month at 6:30 a.m. The PAC requests 2-3 parents from each class 7-12 and has sub-committees consisting of Graduation/Lock-In, Open House/Back to School, Teacher Appreciation, Trojan Boosters and Renaissance where each committee has a chairperson.
- 3) Student Handbook:
 - The 2016-17 calendar can be found on back cover.
 - The athletic schedules will be found on the inside of the front cover.
 - The following minor changes have been made to the student handbook:
 - 1. Troy Graduation Requirements Page 4. In accordance with state requirements all seniors must take two semesters of math during their senior year.
 - 2. Dress Code Page 13-14, Letter G. Shorts or skirts must extend at least as far as the student's fingertips.
 - 3. Hazing, Harassment, Intimidation, Bullying, Cyber Bullying Page 15-16. A few paragraphs have been added to this policy. Students need to be sure to report behavior to the principal and be reassured it will be handled in a confidential manner. There will also be disciplinary actions taken for any knowingly false reports.

- 4) Student Registration:
 - Student registration is August 18th. 12th grade 8:00 a.m., 11th grade 9:00 a.m., 10th grade 10 a.m. and 9th grade 11 a.m.
 - August 24th is the first day of school.
- 5) Junior High Orientation:
 - August 18th at 6:00 p.m. Students will receive their schedules, lockers, go over expectations and tour the school.
- 6) Open House/Back to School Night:
 - August 31st at 6:00 p.m. Will be on a bell schedule format. PAC and Booster Club information will be shared as well.
- 7) Student Picture Day:
 - August 25th students will receive forms to bring home.
- 8) Fall Sports Turn Out:
 - August 25th first VB game vs. Potlatch 6:00 p.m. (22) turnout.
 - September 2nd first FB game vs. Garfield/Palouse 7:00 p.m. (21) turnout.
 - September 1st first CC @ Post Falls (17HS 9JH) turnout.
 - September 8th first Jr. High FB vs. Deary 5:30 p.m.

Informational/Feedback Issues

- PAC Member Recruitment The Parental Advisory Committee is always welcoming new members. Any interest please contact a PAC member listed on the district website or contact the THS office.
- Daily announcements are made every day before the start of class followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. If there is anything that needs to be included, please contact the THS office.
- Advanced Opportunities (Idaho Department of Education) Starting in 7th grade, each student will have an allocation of \$4,125 to apply toward overload courses, dual credit and exams. There are currently parameters being developed to implement this.

Dianna Smith, PAC Secretary

Next meeting: September 1, 2016 at 6:30 a.m. in the THS Commons



Troy High School Parent Advisory Committee October 6, 2016 Meeting Minutes

Present: Brad Malm, Janet Schetzle, Kyle Nelson, Rick Hagenbaugh, Jennifer Johnson, Kendra Grove, Lisa Hunter, and Dianna Smith

Committee Reports

Trojan Boosters – The Boosters have completed their membership drive and plaques will be updated and added to the gym wall. The Booster Appreciation will be December 3rd at the boys' and girls' basketball game. No funding requests have been made at this time.

Teacher Appreciation – Kyle explained to the PAC members how teacher appreciation has been handled in previous years and welcomed ideas.

Renaissance – Kendra Grove will serve as the new chairperson for the Renaissance Committee. The Scratch for Schools will be November 1st at the LCSC Activity Center. The letter writing process will begin and Kendra will be looking for donors.

Graduation – The lock-in party will be in the multi-purpose room from 11 p.m. to 5 a.m. after Graduation on the 26th of May. The first meeting has been held and committees have been formed. The fundraisers will be a 50/50 raffle, letters to area businesses for donations, grant requests and an Applebees flapjack breakfast. The 50/50 drawing will be December 20th at the boys' basketball game, and tickets will be sent out with the seniors soon to be turned in by December 12th. The Applebees fundraiser is tentatively planned for February.

Topics from the Principal

- The Troy FFA team took first place in the first FFA Career Development Event (CDE) which was held October 4th in Deary. Twenty-three students participated in texture soils, determining slope and determining soil quality in this region. Students who qualified were Katy Doumit, Kiana Hoskins, Blazie Gilder, Seth Lunders, and Sophia Raasch. Blazie Gilder was the first high individual and Seth Lunders was the second high individual. These students will travel to Burley for State Soils on October 13th.
- Three Troy FFA students, Katy Doumit, Wade Johnson and Dakota Holloway, will be attending the FFA National Convention held in Indianapolis, Indiana October 18th 22nd.
- The PSAT (Preliminary Standardized Achievement Test) is scheduled for Wednesday morning, October 19th at THS. The PSAT is a qualifier for the National Merit Scholarship as well.
- District Volleyball will be held at the LCSC Activity Center October 15th, 17th, 18th, & 19th.
- State Volleyball will be at the Rigby High School October 28th and 29th.
- Cross Country Districts will be October 20th at the Grangeville Country Club.
- State Cross Country will be in Pocatello at the Portneuf Wellness Complex October 29th.
- Football Districts first and second rounds will be held November 4th or 5th, 11th or 12th at sites TBA. The Milk Bowl State Championship will either be played November 18th or 19th. The site will be determined by the teams represented given their geographical locations and where it was played last year. Troy could possibly host, but more than likely would defer to the Kibbie Dome.
- October Students of the Month who were selected in the "Most Dramatic" category are as follows: Morgan Blazzard, Jonny Asplund, Rosalind Nelson, and David Phillis.

- Professional Development and Collaboration with certified staff was September 29th with another to be October 7th. Math and ELA data teams met to develop smart goals and action plans, and to interpret data from formative assessments and scheduled Galileo benchmark testing. The Reteach and Enrich process has begun and targeted tutoring in Math and ELA began on Wednesday, October 5th.
- Staff is being trained by Safe Schools Videos on AED (Automated External Defibrillators) and seizures to better handle any instances which may occur.
- 3) Informational/Feedback Issues:
 - The Scratch for Schools is November 1st at the LCSC Activity Center.
 - Parent Teacher Conferences are scheduled for October 17th & 18th from 3:30 to 7:30 p.m. This has changed from dates which were originally on the 2016-17 Calendar. The conferences will be "Arena Style" with eighth graders participating in student-led conferences in English, Math, Science and Social Studies.
 - FAFSA (Free Application for Federal Student Aid) night will be October 18th at 6:00 p.m. in the media center.
 - Safety Drills: A fire drill was conducted in August, a lockdown was conducted September 28th, and a safety inspection will be held October 17th. There is a more varied way in which lockdowns are conducted currently – with more practice focusing on different areas of the school and at different times.
 - Assisted and Unassisted Grading: Unassisted work consisting of tests, quizzes, essays and projects
 will make up 70% of a student's grade. Assisted work consisting of classwork, group work, and
 homework will count for 30% of a student's grade. This is due to the importance of the fact that
 students must show mastery of standards on the state summative test working in an independent
 manner.

Dianna Smith, PAC Secretary

Next meeting: November 3rd, 2016 at 6:30 a.m. in the THS Commons



Troy High School Parent Advisory Committee November 10, 2016 Meeting Minutes

Present: Brad Malm, Janet Schetzle, Kendra Grove, Kaye Girard and Dianna Smith

Committee Reports

Trojan Boosters – The Boosters have completed their membership drive and are currently in the process of updating plaques on the gym wall.

Teacher Appreciation – No Report.

Renaissance – The Renaissance Committee placed 1st and won \$523 in the Scratch for Schools competition which was held November 1st in Lewiston.

Graduation – Letters to area businesses for donation requests have been sent out and donations of money and prizes have been coming in. The prize committee plans to start shopping on Black Friday. The 50/50 drawing will be December 20th at the boys' basketball game, and tickets will be sent out with the seniors soon to be turned in by December 12th. The Applebees fundraiser is tentatively planned for February.

Topics from the Principal

- The 2016-17 Knowledge Bowl schedule can be found on-line or at the THS office.
- The Troy FFA team competed and placed second at the state soils contest in Burley on October 13th.
 Qualifying students for nationals this May in Oklahoma City were Katy Doumit, Brenna Dunworth,
 Blazie Gilder, Jaycee Johnson, and Seth Lunders who placed first as the high individual in the state.
- The THS Volleyball team won the State Volleyball tournament championship in Rigby on October 29th
- The THS Boys Cross Country team placed 9th at the State Cross Country meet held in Pocatello October 29th.
- An Honor Roll Lunch was provided to those students with a 3.50 GPA or higher for the first quarter Thursday, November 3rd. There were 55 students (44 high school and 11 jr. high) which consists of 44% of the student body.
- A Veterans Day Assembly will be held Friday November 11th at 1:30 p.m. in the THS gym. All are welcome, and there will be music, readings, presentations and more.
- The ASVAB (Armed Services Vocational Aptitude Battery) test will be held November 22nd.
- The first Girls' Basketball practice was Monday, October 31st with a turnout of 14. Mr. Dail has been hired as coach and contributes coaching experience from Moscow High School. Their first game is November 15th vs. Logos.
- Bovs' Basketball practice will begin Friday, November 11th with a turnout of 23.
- November Students of the Month who were selected in the "Most Creative" category are as follows: Maureen Needham, Isaiah Raasch, Anna Steffens and Devon Collins.

• Mr. Wells, Mrs. Christensen and Mrs. Fredrickson have agreed to be part of the RTI (Response to Intervention) team for the 2016-17 school year. The RTI will integrate assessment and intervention within a school-wide, multi-level system to maximize student achievement and reduce behavioral problems. RTI can be used to identify students who are at-risk for poor learning outcomes, monitor student progress, and provide evidence-based interventions. RTI also may be used as part of the determination process for identifying students with specific learning disabilities or other disabilities. This intervention is now done before the option of Special Education comes in to play. The team will have a universal screener who will monitor students as to how many F's they have, attendance, and missing assignments. Tier 1 will be the first step where the teacher observes and monitors in their classrooms. Tier 2 is then implemented with two options: study lunch – where the student will do their homework in a classroom during lunch hour; the second option - targeted tutoring is done Wednesday and Thursday evenings. Currently TJSHS is searching for people who may be interested in helping with targeted tutoring during the school day.

3) Informational/Feedback Issues:

- The Scratch for Schools was held November 1st at the LCSC Activity Center and the THS team placed first and won \$523. These funds will go toward the Renaissance Drawing at the end of the school year.
- Parent Teacher Conferences were held October 17th & 18th and went well with a very positive turnout.
- The Jr/Sr High hosted Ray Lozano "Prevention Plus" on November 1st as part of the National Red Ribbon Week. The Elks Organization sponsors Mr. Lozano who is a national speaker for their organization. Drug awareness was the focus of his presentation; and along with our students, students from Deary HS, Kendrick HS, Genesee HS and Potlatch Jr. High attended the presentation. The Latah County Youth Advocacy organizes this event.

Dianna Smith, PAC Secretary

Next meeting: December 8, 2016 at 6:30 a.m. in the THS Commons



Troy High School Parent Advisory Committee December 8, 2016 Meeting Minutes

Present: Brad Malm, Janet Schetzle, Kendra Grove, Kaye Girard, Kyle Nelson, Jennifer Johnson, and Dianna Smith

Committee Reports

Trojan Boosters – The Boosters have completed their membership drive and are currently in the process of updating plaques on the gym wall. There were 24 new members.

Teacher Appreciation – It was discussed that PAC would bring snacks/treats for the staff and teachers December 19th and 20th.

Renaissance – Will be sending donation letters out in January.

Graduation – Laser tag and bingo will be a couple of games played at the lock-in party. The 50/50 drawing is December 20th at the boys' basketball game, and tickets have been sent out with the seniors to be turned in by December 12th.

Topics from the Principal

- The November 4th FFA CDE event results are as follows: *McKenzie Malm 1st in Extemporaneous Public Speaking. Blazie Gilder, Skyler Wright, Katy Doumit and Sarah Fry, 2nd in Ag Sales; Blazie Gilder 1st and Skyler Wright 3rd in individual. *Jaycee Johnson 1st, Bailey Grove 5th in Creed Speaking A. Brenna Dunworth 1st Creed, Niah Griffin 2nd Creed Speaking B. Niah Griffin 1st, Bailey Grove 2nd and Jaycee Johnson 3rd Greenhand Knowledge. *McKenzie Malm and Jaycee Johnson qualified for State in April.
- The Palouse Cares Food Drive wrapped up December 5th with the participation of THS staff and students made up of mostly Student Council, Honor Society and Girls Basketball. Staff and students distributed donation bags to Troy community households November 22nd. There was approximately 1040 lbs. of food collected and some parent volunteers helped with driving for donation pickup to be delivered to the local food bank.
- The THS music students will be performing at the University of Idaho's Holiday Jazz Concert December 9th at 7 p.m. in the Kibbie Dome. There are 40 students participating in the program in which they have their own spot. The music students also performed at the Troy Senior Citizens Lunch November 30th and the Lutheran Ladies Lunch December 5th.
- A Christmas Concert will be held December 14th at 11:30 a.m. in the THS gym. This is an early release day.
- The Senior Projects' Fair for the fall semester will be held in the THS gym Friday, December 16th from 4-6 p.m.
- The Girls' Basketball game for December 20th has been cancelled. This was previously scheduled as a quad with Gar-Pal; however the Gar-Pal girls' team is now on a JV schedule only.
- December Students of the Month who were selected in the "Most Polite/Considerate" category are as follows: Halee Bohman 7th grade, Elijah Phillis 7th grade, Ashley Mantz 12th grade, and Reece Sanderson 9th grade.

- The Semester Finals schedule was shared. Finals will be December 15th, 16th, 19th, and 20th.
- Accreditation Progress Report: The 2014-15 AdvanceEd visit produced two standards which were identified for improvement:
 - Standard 5 Using Results for Continuous Improvement
 - Provide a system that trains school personnel to maintain assessment data that uses multiple measures related to student learning that are proven to be reliable and bias free. This system needs to be regularly evaluated for reliability and effectiveness for improving instruction and student learning.
 - Standard 3 Teaching and Assessing Learning
 - Improvement Priority Create time in the school calendar to allow staff to participate in collaborative learning communities that meet both formally and informally to promote student learning.

The Math and English teams are meeting regularly and the report is due April 1.

3) Informational/Feedback Issues:

 Graduation Rate Appeal: The ESSA, Every Student Succeeds Act has replaced the No Child Left Behind Act (NCLB). THS is currently appealing the 2016 graduation rate of 80.6%. THS is confident that the final graduation rate for the class of 2016 will be 94% once the appeal process is finished.

Calls are welcomed by Mr. Malm with any questions regarding what constitutes this rate.

Soft Lockdowns are done at school under the circumstance in which there is a non-cooperative
individual on perimeter of the school property or in the building. An announcement over the intercom
will notify staff and students of a "soft lockdown" taking place. Individuals in hallways will then be let
into classrooms where the teacher will continue with their lessons until the soft lockdown is
completed.

Dianna Smith, PAC Secretary

Next meeting: January 12, 2016 at 6:30 a.m. in the THS Commons



Troy High School Parent Advisory Committee January 12, 2017 Meeting Minutes

Present: Brad Malm, Janet Schetzle, Kyle Nelson, Jennifer Johnson, Lisa Hunter, Rick Hagenbaugh, and Dianna Smith

Committee Reports

Trojan Boosters – The Boosters are in the process of updating plaques on the gym wall as there have been several new members.

Teacher Appreciation – There was a good turnout of food items/treats before Christmas break. Teacher Appreciation Week will be in May.

Renaissance - No report.

Graduation – There will be an Applebees Flapjack Fundraiser on February 18 and tickets will be distributed to seniors shortly.

Topics from the Principal

1) Students:

- A pizza lunch will be served Friday, January 13 to honor students who earned a 3.5 GPA or higher for the second quarter.
- The Business Professionals of America regional competition for state qualification is set for January 20th at LCSC.
- FFA State Degree Sifting, District Officer Sifting, Prepared Public Speaking and Dairy Foods CDE's will be held January 27th at the University of Idaho.
- FFA Day on the Hill and 212/360 Degrees Leadership Training is scheduled for January 30th in Boise. THS will be transporting with Genesee.
- The Girls' District Basketball tournament will be January 30th, February 2nd, 4th, 6th, and 10th at LCSC. The State Tournament is scheduled for February 16th-18th at Columbia High School in Nampa.
- January Students of the Month who were selected in the "Leadership" category are as follows: Katelyn Hunter – 8th grade, Mack Hagenbaugh – 8th grade, Hannah Christensen – 11th grade and Chase Blazzard – 12th grade.

2) Staff:

- The 2016 Cohort Graduation Rate Appeal was won in which five students that were part of the 2016 THS Cohort were appealed. The THS graduation rate is now 96.77% as of last year's class and rates will be finalized on January 27th.
- James Stoner, who is the THS Crisis Committee Representative, will be attending the Multi-Hazard Emergency Planning for Schools on January 12th and 13th at the University Inn Best Western in Moscow.
- The Beyond Textbooks Calendar ISAT Blueprint Crosswalk Staff In-service is January 25th. The BT calendars outline what standards to teach and when. This ensures standards are taught before the ISAT is given. Beyond Textbooks can adjust calendars if needed.

- 3) Informational/Feedback Issues:
 - Troy High School will be hosting the 2-A District I-II Boys' Basketball Tournament on Feb. 20th, 21st, and 23rd. There are three 2-A teams Orofino, Grangeville and St.Maries.
 - In consideration of replacing and expanding the current Football Field Crows' Nest, THS is currently in the grant writing process and requesting funding. A request has been sent to the Rec. District, along with possible funding from the Boosters and funds set-aside from athletics. Once built, advertising would be placed on the front of the Crows' Nest to generate additional funds.

Dianna Smith, PAC Secretary

Next meeting: February 9th at 6:30 a.m. in the THS Commons



Troy High School Parent Advisory Committee February 9, 2017 Meeting Minutes

Present: Brad Malm, Janet Schetzle, Kyle Nelson, Jennifer Johnson, Lisa Hunter, Kendra Grove, and Dianna Smith

Committee Reports

Trojan Boosters – The Boosters are meeting monthly and the gym plagues are now updated.

Teacher Appreciation – Teacher Appreciation Week is the first week in May. Requests will be made at a later date for meals/snacks each day from PAC/parents representing freshmen, sophomore, junior and senior classes.

Renaissance – Kendra is currently working on a letter to be sent out to donors next week.

Graduation – There will be an Applebee's Flapjack Fundraiser on February 18th from 8-10 a.m. and seniors are currently selling tickets for \$10 each. The committees will be meeting in March to assess funds raised from all fundraisers and to start working on coordinating the lock-in.

Topics from the Principal

- The Business Professionals of America regional competition was held January 20th at LCSC. The following students qualified for the state competition in Boise March 10th-12th.
 - Katy Doumit (2nd) Fundamental Spreadsheet Applications.
 - Jaycee Johnson (1st) David Phillis (2nd) Lauren Christensen (3rd) Fundamental Word Processing.
 - Hannah Christensen (1st) Interview Skills.
 - Brenna Dunworth, Rosalind Nelson and David Phillis (1st) Presentation Management Team.
 - Niah Griffin, Bailey Grove, Jaycee Johnson and Lindsey Kwate (2nd) Presentation Management Team.
 - o Sarah Fry (1st) and Hailee Maxey (2nd) Advanced Interview Skills.
 - o Cre'Elle Lanier (2nd) Prepared Speech.
- The first Junior High Basketball practices have started with a turnout of 12 girls and 11 boys. The first game is scheduled for February 28th.
- The Boys' District Basketball Tournament is scheduled for February 13th, 14th, 16th, 20th, and 24th at LCSC. There will be a play-in game Saturday, February 11th, 6 p.m. at THS. The State Tournament will be held March 2nd-4th at Vallivue High School in Caldwell.
- Juniors and seniors are scheduled to attend the Moscow High School Career Fair February 15th.
- Spring sports first practice will be February 24th. PM Schedule as follows (A) 5,6,7; (B) 7,5,6; (C) 6,7,5.
- February Students of the Month who were selected in the "School Spirit" category are as follows: Whitney Foster – 7th grade, Samuel Stoner – 7th grade, Sammie Girard – 11th grade, Mitchell Sandquist – 11th grade. Students selected are seen as having, "Pride in School, energetic, and shows support for all activities."

• THS seniors participated in the "Legacy Program" on the 7th of February. This is a motivational presentation designed by the provider of our diplomas to inspire students to keep on track to graduate. The ninth graders will be introduced to the program in the spring. Caps and gowns were ordered through this vendor as well and other products were presented to seniors with no obligation to buy.

2) Staff:

- Accreditation Progress Report:
 - Standard 5 Using Results for Continuous Improvement:
 - Improvement Priority: to provide a system which trains school personnel to maintain assessment data (ISAT, SAT, along with classroom data) that uses multiple measures which are related to student learning proven to be reliable and bias free. This system needs to be regularly evaluated for reliability and effectiveness for improving instruction and student learning in which classroom data teams come into focus.
 - Standard 3 Teaching and Assessing Learning:
 - Improvement Priority: to create time in the school calendar to allow staff to participate in collaborative learning communities which meet both formally and informally to promote student learning. This is currently being done once or twice per month.
- After School Help and Targeting Tutoring, as part of the implementation of the Beyond Textbooks program, is progressing well. Everybody is welcomed to attend regardless of academic need Wednesdays and Thursdays after school.

3) Informational/Feedback Issues:

- Janet Schetzle has wrapped up the 2016 Graduation Rate Appeal and Troy High School has a graduation rate of 100% for the last year's graduating class.
- Troy High School will be hosting the 2-A District I-II Boys' Basketball Tournament on February 20th, 21st, and 23rd.
- The spring sports parent meeting will be February 21st at 6:00 p.m.
- The Lionel Jazz Festival will be sending out musicians to perform for staff and students on Wednesday, February 22nd as part of their Jazz in Schools program.
- The Student Handbook Committee will be formed after the staff meeting next week.
- Mrs. Heath from the Elementary has put together a schedule to meet with THS seniors regarding scholarship opportunities during 1st period.
- Parent Teacher Conferences will be March 7th and 8th. Notifications will go out via school messenger. Teachers will also be identifying students in which a parent conference would be beneficial for their progress.

Dianna Smith, PAC Secretary

Next meeting: March 9th at 6:30 a.m. in the THS Commons



Troy High School Parent Advisory Committee April 13, 2017 Meeting Minutes

Present: Brad Malm, Janet Schetzle, Kyle Nelson, Jennifer Johnson, Lisa Hunter, Kendra Grove, Melinda Ward, and Dianna Smith

Committee Reports

Trojan Boosters – The Boosters are currently working to replace the volleyball pads in the gym and the Booster sign at the football field.

Teacher Appreciation – Teacher Appreciation Week is May 8-12. Requests will be made soon for meals each day from PAC/parents representing freshmen, sophomore, junior and senior classes.

Renaissance – The Renaissance is receiving a good amount of donations and Kendra will be shopping soon for the drawing.

Graduation – Still receiving donations from area businesses, the Sober Lock-In Committee met in March and things are progressing for the Lock-In party.

Topics from the Principal

- The following Business Professionals of America National Qualifiers will travel to Orlando in May:
 - Katy Doumit Fundamental Spreadsheet Applications.
 - Sarah Fry Advanced Interview Skills.
 - Cre'Elle Lanier Torch Award.
- The FFA State Leadership Conference which was held in Boise the first week of April produced the following results:
 - Novice Parliamentary Procedure placed 7th: Rosalind Nelson, Rhett Sandquist, Jaycee Johnson, Bailey Grove, Niah Griffin, Tommy Baier and Brenna Dunworth.
 - Jaycee Johnson placed 2nd in Creed Speaking.
 - Nursery and Landscape placed 10th overall: Mitchell Sandquist, Katy Doumit, Loriza Atkinson and Blazie Gilder.
 - o Floriculture placed 12th: Loriza Atkinson, Sophia Raasch and Riley Hagenbaugh.
 - o Horse Evaluation placed 12th: Niah Griffin, Tommy Baier and Rhett Sandquist.
 - Sarah Fry and McKenzie Malm received their state degrees.
 - Jimmie Gilder received a \$1,000 scholarship from the Idaho FFA Foundation.
- The White Pine League All League Basketball Teams are the following: Isaac Stoner First Team Boys; Abbey Blum – First Team Girls; Emma Schetzle – Second Team Girls.
- The Troy Jr./Sr. High Enrichment Day will be held May 5th in which all grades will attend. The students will select from enrichment activities organized by the Student Council and Student Council speeches and elections will also be held. The students will also participate with highway and campus litter pick up.
- The District II Large Group Music Festival will be held in Lewiston April 18th, The THS Chorus will participate.
- Prom is scheduled for Saturday, April 22nd at the 1912 Building in Moscow. The Prom is held with Genesee High School.
- The Junior High Music Festival is scheduled for April 26th in Orofino.

- Students and staff have been invited and all students will attend the University of Idaho's production of "Peter Pan" on April 27th.
- Baseball and Softball Districts will be held May 12th and 13th at Orofino High School.
- Track Regionals are scheduled for May 12th and 13th at Kootenai High School.
- The Spring Music Concert will be held May 16th.
- March Students of the Month who were selected in the "Most Responsible" category are seen as those who plan ahead, are ready for class, and staff/students alike can count on them, are as follows: Kassidy Chamberlin – 7th grade, Jared Sanderson – 7th grade, Emma Schetzle – 12th grade, and Dakotah Smith – 12th grade.
- Students of the Month for April include the following students who were chosen by faculty and staff in the "Hardest Worker" category and are seen as giving 100% in the classroom and extracurricular activities: Isabelle Raasch – 7th grade, Boden Demeerleer – 7th grade, Delaney Jensen – 11th grade, and Joshua Lay – 11th grade.

- Aaron Dail has been selected as the Whitepine League Division I Girls Coach of the Year by the WPL coaches.
- Mrs. Nelson and Mrs. Cinkovich will be participating in the Idaho Core Coaching Network as Core Teachers beginning in the fall of 2017-18 school year.
- Mrs. Vogt and Mr. Malm submitted their AdvancEd Accreditation Progress Report on March 15th. As a result of the 2014-15 Accreditation, required actions were for teachers to build structured collaboration time into the calendar for data instruction in classrooms for Math and English. Data from the Math and English portions of the ISAT which will be given April 17-May 1 will be used.

3) Informational/Feedback Issues:

- The ISAT by Smarter Balance will be given to 7-10 grade April 17th May 1st. Ms. Morris will be sending letters home to parents on tips for good test taking.
- End of Course Assessments EOC for Biology and Chemistry will be May 1st for 10th grade students in Biology and 11th grade students in Chemistry.
- Teacher Appreciation Week is May 8th-12th.
- The Renaissance Drawing will be May 26th from 12:25-1:15 p.m.
- The Football Field Crow's Nest grant of \$15,000 from the Troy Recreation District requested by Mr. Malm and Dr. Castro has been approved and bids are currently being received. There has been a bid of \$23,000 structural and \$5,000 electrical received to date. Additional funding will possibly be requested from the Boosters and District Committees. The Crow's Nest replacement/expansion is hoped to be completed by fall.
- The M & O Levy Election will be May 16th. This year's levy has been left at \$995,000.
- A PAC Secretary is needed starting with the 2017-18 school year. Any interested party is encouraged to contact Mr. Malm.

Dianna Smith, PAC Secretary

Next meeting: May 11th at 6:30 a.m. in the THS Commons